
   STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

     SELECTMEN  

       MEETING MINUTES SEPTEMBER 17, 2018 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau and Bruce Smith. Eric Eichner 

was absent.  

Whitney Welch and Heather Dunkerley from Homeland Security  met with Bruce Smith for a site review 

of the culvert on the lower Pond Rd for the Hazard Mitigation grant application. With the grant 

application submitted and the benefit cost analysis completed , the town has a good foundation for the 

statewide review next month. The selectmen have asked Fire Chief Josh Brooks to submit a letter to 

Whitney Welch supporting the safety concerns for the road.  

Josh Brooks spoke with the selectmen about having a representative from the office attend the fire 

station  building committee next Thursday evening. Jay Croteau has agreed to attend the meeting. The 

building committee has hired an architect paid an hourly rate to draft a design for an addition to the fire 

station.  Chief Brooks stated there were SAM grants available for certain pieces of equipment they need. 

He also informed the selectmen the Fire Station would host an open house on October 13, 2018. 

John Davis spoke with the selectmen about cleaning up Wright’s grove , the conditions of  the deed and 

the intent of the donor for the grove. He was willing to take a look at it sometime soon.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The Town of Surry received ck # 365 in the amount of $48.00 from Ted Grussing for a building permit.  

The selectmen went over the budget review for the quarter, discussed the salt budget, the state bid for 

salt and the shimming of the Pond Road to  complete what scheduled for this year.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.  

 


